Community Newsletter



BLUE MOUNTAINS CITY COUNCIL

APRIL 2025



The Megalong Road landslip (April 2024).

Megalong Road restored to two lanes.

Megalong Road restored ahead of schedule

Two lanes are now open to traffic along Megalong Road, following complex works to repair the damage caused by a major landslip in April last year.

Resulting from extreme rainfall, the landslip forced the immediate closure of Megalong Road. Within the week, Council had provided a safe pedestrian access option, and within a fortnight, one-lane vehicle traffic was reinstated, after round-the-clock repair works.

Council has been working tirelessly to fully remediate the roadway and its surroundings. Despite the impact of wet

weather and the complexity of the project, reopening the two lanes occurred earlier than expected, ahead of the Easter holiday break and the Megalong Makers Market.

Further remediation works are ongoing, with some stop-and-go traffic controls necessary. Work is due to be completed in May 2025 (weather permitting).

Council thanks the Megalong Valley community for their remarkable resilience, support and patience during works.

For updates on the Megalong Road remediation works, visit: bmcc.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/megalong-valley